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March 12, 2004 
 
Office of Hazardous Materials Standards 
Ed Mazzullo, Director DHM-10 
400 7th St. S..W. 
Washington, D.C.  20590 
 
Subject: Petition for Reconsideration regarding Ref. no. 00-0309 
 
 
Dear Mr. Mazzullo, 
 
This petition is to request a reconsideration of the Letter of Interpretation reference number 00-0309, 
regarding repeated tests in accordance with 180.209(g)(5) [formerly 173.34(e)(4)(v) as referenced in the 
Letter of Interpretation]. 
 
The Letter of Interpretation states that this paragraph, 180.209(g)(5), permits only one repeated test.   
 
This is in direct contradiction to previous publications by RSPA.  Please reference the following examples: 
 
Federal Register of May 28, 1996, Vol 61, No. 103, Page 26752  
 
Middle column, last paragraph: 
 
            RSPA invites comments on limiting the number of repeated tests. [Obviously, there was no limit.] 
 
3rd column, 2nd paragraph: 
 

A commenter specifically asks how many repeated tests are allowed before condemning the 
cylinder, and the response is that the cylinder is to be condemned when it exceeds its permanent 
expansion limit.  It even specifies, “… Thus when this limit [Perm. Expan.] is exceeded…”  [i.e., 
no limit to the number of repeats is given, even when the specific question was asked.] 

 
 
This “interpretation” seems to be a rulechange, not an interpretation. 
 
While I am not opposed to limiting the number of repeated tests, I am opposed to rulemakings coming 
about through “interpretations”, rather than the proper procedures. 
 
I am, in fact, all in favor of limiting the number of repeated tests.  However, I believe one repeat may be 
overly restrictive in some cases, such as small aircraft cylinders, and certain composite cylinders.  I believe 
that two or three repeated tests would be more in line with current industry procedure. 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
 
 
 
 
Darrell K. Garton 
CTC Certified Training Co. 
62537 N. Star Dr. 
Montrose, CO  81401 


